ISRP Comment/Question: Delay funding until an independent comprehensive review of the Walla Walla program is done. The review  needs to be coordinated with related projects (9901100, 20021) to identify overlap and collection of unnecessary data.  This project needs close coordination with 20021, which has similar objectives.

Response: The ISRP recommends that this proposal be evaluated as part of a comprehensive Walla Walla program review.  This has already been done four times, including the Walla Walla Subbasin Plan (CTUIR et al. 1990), Wy-Kan-Ush-Mi Wa-Kish-Wit, Tribal Restoration Plan (CRITFC 1995), Walla Walla Basin Reconnaissance Report (COE 1997), and in the subbasin plan updates provide in the CBFWA FY2000 Annual Implementation Work Plan.  These documents call for numerous and comprehensive actions to restore salmon and steelhead.  The documents also identify monitoring and evaluation activities as critical to adaptive management.  

The ISRP assumed that Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife efforts (project numbers 9901100 and 20021) were duplicative with this project (project number 20127).  Does the ISRP suggest that the State of Washington conduct M&E work in Oregon from their Dayton office?  The project managers suggest that work conducted in Washington does not duplicate but complements work conducted in Oregon.  Logistical constraints of geography and state boundaries suggest that the ISRP recommendations were not well thought out.  As explained in the proposal, the project’s goals, purposes, and endpoints relate to determining critical information about the status of salmonid populations (distribution, abundance, etc).  Furthermore, as detailed in the proposal, the tasks are coordinated and are in concert with other projects operating in the basin.  Research project leaders coordinate their efforts to avoid duplication of effort and to enhance complementary monitoring.  Monitoring tasks were developed in concert with managers.  Managers are working on a number of proposals to restore salmon and enhance steelhead in the basin.  Evaluating the various proposals and options to restore salmonids in the basin requires information about the status of steelhead, resident trout, salmon and their habitat.  Efforts will be coordinated to maximize the information collected with the limited resources available.

ISRP Comment/Question: This proposal has to do with collection of baseline data, with no explanation of the goal, purpose or endpoint. Analysis and interpretation of the data are not adequately described. 
Response: See comments listed above or Section 1, page 1 of the proposal.  See also Section 4 pages 3-5, Section 7, page 8, Section 8, page 9, and Section 10, page 19. 
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